

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           5 June2019
PRESENT:  B. Ternes, C. Sheldrake, B. Allen, L. Allen, G. Lawson, Ross Templeton, Fiona Templeton Helen Hobbs, K. De Palo, H. Sharwood
APOLOGIES:  -
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Beginners Lessons: HS advised she is proceeding with 8 participants, but has moved the time to 10.20-12.30.
2. Intermediate Lessons:  LA currently has 22 signed up for next lesson with Anita. BT agreed to promote the July lesson in LA’s absence. The Committee agreed we should offer a mix of lessons by both Anita & Nigel. 
3. Council Liaison: CS agreed to assume this role.  
CORRESPONDENCE: 


A letter dated 7 May was received from HHC advising that it’s currently undertaking a review of all fees & charges & is unable, at this time, to comment on potential rent payable or a new Licence Agreement.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:
              The membership secretary’s full report is attached.

There was general discussion regarding a consistent process for membership approval leading up to a Club or Qualifying event. It was agreed that the By Laws should be amended to reflect such a process, which would include a requirement for a membership nomination to be lodged at least 2 weeks prior to the particular event. BT agreed to draft the amendment.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Heating:  CS has contacted the HHC, which has agreed to rectify the matter.
2. 2020 Congress:  GL will register the 2020 congress with the NSWBA. In relation to the 2019 congress, GL suggested increasing the restricted cut-off to 300 masterpoints. There was no objection. It was also agreed that the fees & prize money would remain unchanged from 2018. 
3. Library: LA has provided Sarah Kelsey with all the responses regarding missing library books.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

       See full report attached. 

       BA also provided a table showing average monthly player numbers for 2019 and 2018. It was agree that this is a useful tool for highlighting any concerning trends.

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
           CS advised that the registration process for the Hunters Hill Cup was not a success, as it didn’t prevent drop outs & no shows. In future, she will run the event as a walk-in.
           CS also suggested that it should be made clear to members that the partner finder service is intended for casual situations & that it’s not the job of the various partner finders to find permanent partners for players.
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

          Red points for the Easter Pairs have been approved. RT advised that directors are making mistakes in the weighting of red points. 
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 3 July 10.45am 




           Meeting finished 12.10pm
To Do:
1. BT to draft amendment to By Laws

2. GL to register 2020 congress

